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• School Resumes             

- January 3rd  

• JVG/JVB/VG @ Ponca 

- Jan 6th 

• “A” Club Tournament  

- Jan 7th & 14th 

• MAPs testing for         

Elementary                        

-  Jan 9 - 13 

• Spring Lifetouch          

Picture Day                      

- Jan 9th  

• Speech Meet @ Wisner 

- Jan 14th 

• MAPs testing for         

High School                            

- Jan 16 - 20 

• L & C Honor Band          

- Jan 21st 

• Elementary & Jr. High 

AIMs Web Testing                               

- Jan 17 - 18   

• JVG/JVB/VG/VB                    

- Parents Night                    

- Jan 26 

• L & C Conference BB    

- begins Jan 27th  

 

January 2017 Edition 

 

THE EAGLE                

NEWSLETTER 

www.allenschools.org 

 SUPERINTENDENT’S CORNER 

 One of the things that we focus on at Allen Consolidated Schools with the start of the new semester 

is the MAP testing.  MAP is a computer generated test that measures the level at which your student is per-

forming compared to the Nebraska State Standards.  The MAP test will be taken by our K-8 grades as well as 

our freshman and sophomores.  The reports that can be generated by the MAP test will help guide teachers 

in the development of curriculum and standards that they teach in their class.  This is a valuable tool that 

could help our students become more proficient learners and help our teachers become even better at edu-

cating your sons or daughters.  During parent teacher conferences held on February 23rd you will be able to 

see how your children did on the MAP tests.  Teachers will take the time to go over their scores and show you 

how we they are doing at mastering the Nebraska state standards and how they compare with other students 

across the nation who takes the MAP assessments.     

 I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents that if your son or daughter is sick please 

make sure they are symptom free for 24 hours before returning them to school.  We appreciate your students 

wanting to be in school, but it is better for every-one if we are not sending sick children to school.   

 As always we welcome anybody to come and visit the school.  Allen is a great community with great 

teachers and great students.  We want to invite anybody in the community to come check out all of the won-

derful things that are taking place.  Whenever you come up to visit, stop in the front office, sign in and take a 

look for yourself.  If you ever have any questions or concerns about what is going on with your student and 

their education, you are always welcome to come and visit with the administration or to call. 

Mike Pattee, Superintendent 

ALLEN CONSOLIDATED SCHOOLS 
Allen Consolidated Schools 

AFV: One Chevy Volt Car                                                            
Charging stations: One Level-2 station 

During the summer Allen Consolidated Schools used grant 

money to purchase an electric vehicle as well as a charging sta-

tion.  This car is used on a daily route that covers over 40 miles.  

So far this car has been a huge success.  Compared to a regular 

gas car, the electric car cost $7.00 per day less to operate.  If you 

calculate that by the 90 days we have been in session this school 

year, that is a cost savings of $630.00.  Not only is the car cost 

efficient, Allen Consolidated Schools has also reduced carbon 

dioxide emissions by over 6,000 pounds in the last 90 days.  

Specific information about the car and the benefits of operating 

this vehicle are below.  If you have any questions about the car 

or would like to look at the car and how it operates please stop 

in the office. 

  
Economic 

Benefits 

Environmental Benefits (Emission Reductions) 

CO2 CO SO2 NOx CH4 VOC 

Allen Consolidated 

Schools 
$78.04 

740.9 

lbs. 

18.88 

lbs. 

0.03 

lbs. 

1.1 

lbs. 

0.0034 

lbs. 

0.4055 

lbs. 



Non-
Discrimination 

Policy 

It is the policy of the         

Allen Consolidated 

Schools not to               

discriminate on the       

basis of sex, handicap, 

age, race, religion,          

marital status, or         

national or ethnic origin 

in its educational            

programs, administered 

programs, and all the 

related publications. 

It is the policy of the     

Allen Consolidated 

Schools not to              

discriminate on the         

basis of  sex in its           

educational programs, 

activities, or                      

employment policies           

as required by Title IX of 

the Educational                    

Amendments.   

Inquiries regarding         

compliance with               

Title IX may be                

directed to: 

 Mr. Michael Pattee,                        

Superintendent,                                                                 

Allen Consolidated 

Schools,                             

(402) 635-2484,   

or to: 

The Director of the           

Office of Civil Rights,                     

Department of                     

Education,                        

SENIOR PICTURES 

Just a reminder, the 
school needs two colored 

glossy billfold size           
portraits or a digital photo 

copy of each senior. 
Please contact                    

Mrs. Roeber with           

questions. 

I want to wish everyone a Happy New Year and hope that you had an enjoyable Christmas break!  

The holidays are a wonderful time for families to spend time with one another and make memories. 

January can be a great time for reflecting back over the past year, as well as looking ahead to the 

new one.  I would like to encourage parents and students to discuss how school has been going, and make 

some goals for the new semester.  Our first day back will be Tuesday, January 3rd, and in terms of grades, 

students will be starting out with a completely clean slate, so this is an excellent time to make sure they 

begin well!  Perhaps they need to meet with a teacher and make a plan to improve their classroom perfor-

mance.  Late or missing homework can be a huge deterrent to success—now is the time to make sure our 

students stay on top of their work and do not get behind.  Here at school, we will continue to keep parents 

updated by mail when a student has low grades, and we will be encouraging students to seek after-school 

help when needed.  Better communication between school and home can often help solve academic prob-

lems when they arise.  By working together, hopefully everyone will have a successful second semester, 

both in and out of the classroom. 

We are now in the middle of our winter activity schedule, and we have students who are busy with 

basketball, wrestling, quiz bowl, speech, art, band, jazz band, and choir.  They are all working hard and we 

should be proud of the positive way in which they represent our school!  There are a few honors that did 

not make it in time for the last newsletter: 
 

District One Act:  5th Place - Outstanding Actors:  Garrett Brentlinger, Lukas Oswald, Kelsey Malcom, 

Summer Jackson, Jarod Lund, Austin Gregerson, Joshua Cooper 

All State Volleyball (Lincoln Journal Star):  Honorable Mention:  Bri Hingst 

All State Volleyball (Omaha World Herald):  Honorable Mention:  Bri Hingst, Cassie Thomas 

All State Football (Omaha World Herald):  Honorable Mention:  Cody Thomas 

District LSE Results (Going to State!): 
Extemporaneous Speaking:  1st Place Alyssa Boese 

JH Quiz Bowl:  1st Place Ashley Kraemer, Maddy Madsen, Skyler Rahn, Cole Woodward 

 

As always, we thank you for your support and encouragement!             Lana Oswald, 7-12 Principal 
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PRINCIPAL’S CORNER 

Safety and Crisis Information 
 

Students and staff and Allen School have been practicing different types of lock down and safety drills              

throughout the year.  In the event that we would ever have to evacuate the building for any reason, our                 

Parent Reunification Site will be the Methodist Church, 402 Summit Drive, Allen.  In the case of an                        

emergency, we would ask that parents and community members keep the following in mind: 
 
• Parents and relatives should not respond to the incident site (school) or evacuation site (Lutheran 

Church) to allow public safety personnel time to respond to the incident. 
 
• Students will be released only to approved adults with photo identification, at the reunification site 
(Methodist Church). 

• All members of the community should avoid driving anywhere within several blocks of the incident site. 

• All members of the community should avoid using cellular phones for the first several hours of the           
situation. This is to help keep cellular phone service from collapsing, as it has in a number of school  
crisis events. School and public safety officials may be heavily reliant on cellular service during a crisis. 

• Concerned parties should not call the school, school board members, or public safety dispatch centers 
to get information regarding the incident or particular students and employees. Personnel at these         
locations will be extremely busy, and often do not have information regarding each evacuee. Inquiries 
severely hamper efforts to manage the crisis properly. 

 

We certainly hope we NEVER have to actually use these procedures, but we want to be                                          

as prepared and responsive as we can possibly be if we do.  Thank you! 



Special  

Education 

Allen Consolidated 

Schools ensures that a 

free appropriate public 

education is available to 

all  children with disa-

bilities from birth 

through the high school 

year in which the stu-

dent reaches 21 years of 

age, including children 

who have been sus-

pended or expelled 

from school. 

 

 

 

Allen Consolidated 

Schools requests your 

help in locating                   

handicapped  children.  

The school implements 

the Federal Handi-

capped  Children’s Act 

(PL 94-142) and            

Nebraska Statute which 

guarantees a free appro-

priate education               

program for all children 

between birth and 21 

years of age.   

If you have students or 

know of any young    

person who meets             

criteria please  contact 

the Superintendent's 

Office.  

(402) 635-2484 

 

Unpredictable weather 

can hit at any time.             

Delays, early out and           

closings can be found on all the Sioux City 

TV and radio stations.  Updates will           

continue to be sent out by ADT and the 

www.allenschools.org                                   

Keep up-to-date with  

upcoming school                   

activities at: 

www.allenschools.org  

A heartfelt                   

thank you to 

the "someone" 

that generously              

donated money for the  elementary                 

students to go roller skating!      

 We appreciate your thoughtfulness and                   

we love every minute of our time at                        

Rollerama!  Thanks again!  

With winter weather arriving, your child needs to 

bring snow pants, a heavy coat, boots, hat, and 

gloves every day for recess during the winter 

months (per the student handbook).   The teacher 

on recess duty those days will decide which cloth-

ing items are needed in order to safely  enjoy the 

recess time.  If winter attire is needed and your 

child does not have the proper clothing, they will 

not be able to play and will be required to stand in 

an area designated by the teacher on duty.  Please 

send your child with the proper items ASAP.  They 

can be kept at school for your convenience.  

 Please contact your child’s teacher                                 

with any questions.    

The annual staff will be selling the 
2016-17 yearbook starting                    

January 16, 2017 and running 
through February 14, 2017 

Cost of this years yearbook will be 
$30 with a name and $25                     

without a name. 

You can contact one of the annual staff members or         
the school at (402) 635-2484 if you would like                           

to purchase one. 

News from the Library! 

The Pizza Hut Book IT! program has been successful so far this school year!  Dur-

ing the month of October, 55 elementary students turned in a completed reading 

goal calendar.  In November, 40 students turned in their calendar with an ac-

ceptable goal met.  December Book IT! calendars will be due after Christmas 

break by Thursday January 5, 2017.  Look for a January calendar and note in 

your child’s planner.  I appreciate your help at home encouraging your child to 

read their goal number of minutes per day.  Thank you! 

 

 During the month of January, we will focus on reading fantasy books aloud dur-

ing elementary reading time.  Students will discuss elements of the genre appropriate to 

their grade levels.  Sample fantasy books will be displayed in the library at various reading 

levels for students to browse and check out.   

 

K-6th grade computer classes will continue working towards typing goals during the 

2nd semester of the school year.  Most 3-6 graders have met the first semester goal of 

reaching lesson 40 in the typing program and will build from there.  K-1st graders 

will just begin the typing program after working on basic mouse and typing skills the 

first semester.  2nd graders had a goal of reaching lesson 20 before the end of the first 

semester and most students have successfully attained that goal.  Google docs will be 

a focus for all grades K-6 this semester.  We will be incorporating learnings from 

class into projects for our class as well as in other subject areas.   

Mrs. Anderson, Librarian 
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Coming soon, Family 

Fun Science Night!!!  

On Friday, February 10, 

2017 Allen Schools will be 

hosting the Edgerton Cen-

ter on the Move for a Family Fun Science Night, open 

to the public, 5:00 pm - 7:00 pm. There will be an           

assembly from 5:00 pm - 5:30 pm, demonstrating      

different scientific experiments.  From 5:30 pm - 7:00 

pm there will be an open house for the Explor-It Zone, 

consisting of several hands-on science exhibits.             

Hope to see you there! 



 SENIORS SENIORS SENIORS ---   ---   ---                                                      

It’s time to start the                          It’s time to start the                          It’s time to start the                          

admissions                   admissions                   admissions                   

process!!process!!process!!   

Admissions and dead-

lines will start hitting this 

fall.     Follow these steps 

to stay on track: 

⇒ Complete your 

college visits and 

narrow your choices 

to 3 –4 schools. 

⇒ Contact your top       

colleges NOW and 

ask about deadlines 

and the process for 

applying for admis-

sion, college-based 

scholarships and 

financial aid. 

⇒ Apply to your top 

3—4 colleges be-

fore the deadline.  

Along with your ap-

plication, the colleg-

es will  require your 

high school tran-

script, class rank, 

GPA and ACT/SAT 

score.  They may also 

request a list of your 

extracurricular activ-

ities, letters of  rec-

ommendation, an 

essay, and an inter-

view.  

⇒ Update your             

Activities Re-

sume.  Since extra-

curricular  activities 

are an important 

part of the admis-

sions application, 

keep them up-to-

date by using the 

Activities Resume at 

Education-

Quest.org. 

⇒ Contact your             

admissions repre-

sentative periodi-

cally to stay in-

formed about dead-

lines and campus 

activities.     

FROM THE COUNSELOR’S OFFICE 
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Juniors. . .  A guide for your journey to college 

Fall / Winter:   

1. Ask your school counselor if you’re on track to meet academic requirements for college admission. 

2. Get involved in extracurricular activities to increase your changes for scholarships and college admission. 

3. Attend a Financial Aid Program to learn how to pay for college.  

4. Attend a College Fair or Educational Planning Program to meet with college representatives. 

5. Take a prep course for ACT college entrance exam. 

6. Take the PSAT to prepare for the SAT college entrance exam and to see if you qualify for a National Merit 

Scholarship.   

7. Visit EducationQuest.org to: 

∗ Sign up for Countdown2College monthly email tips. 

∗ Create or update your Activities Resume. 

∗ Create a ScholarshipQuest profile to find Nebraska-based scholarships. 

∗ Find dates and locations of Financial Aid Programs, Educational Planning Programs and College 

Fairs. 

Spring:   

1. Start narrowing down your college choices.  Visit schools that interest you and attend a College Fair if 

offered in your area.  

2. Take the ACT (required for all Nebraska high school juniors).  You may also want to take the SAT.  

3. Become familiar with the FAFSA.  You can complete it beginning Oct 1 of your senior year to apply for 

financial aid.  Also complete the College Funding Estimator at EducationQuest.org to estimate your 

FAFSA results.   

Summer:   

1. Get a job and save as much as you can for college expenses. 

2. Find job-shadowing opportunities in career areas that interest you.  

3. Narrow your college choices to 3 or 4. 

4. Update your Activities Resume. 

 

PENNIES FOR PATIENTS                                      

(sponsored by the student council) begins                   

February 6, 2017 and will run through                         

February 24, 2017 

Happy New Year! The first half of the school year seemed to fly by. This is a very busy time for 

our students. Senior parents, please continue supporting your child as they make decisions 

about college and continue your scholarship searches. If you have not filed your FASFA do so 

in the near future. Some scholarships require FASFA information, such as the Susan Buffett 

Scholarship. The deadlines will be approaching in early spring.  Also, remind your senior to 

check once a week in the guidance office for new scholarship opportunities. 

The Juniors will be offered the John Baylor ACT test prep in January. This is a free service to 

our students and can greatly increase your child’s ACT score.  This test preparation will be a 

great benefit to the students as there is a new state requirement for Juniors beginning this 

year.  The NeSA test once given to Juniors will be replaced by the ACT test. The test date this 

year is April 19th.  This test is offered at no cost and can be used as a college entrance score. 

There will be more details in the next few months. If you have any questions feel free to            

contact Mrs. Kneifl or Mr. Pattee at school.  



 

 

 

 

To-Do-List 

If you are filing a              

FAFSA for the first time 

and want free               

personal help, call             

EducationQuest to 

make an appointment.   

Kearney 308-234-6310 

or 800-666-3721 

Lincoln 402-475-5222       

or 800-303-3745 

Omaha 402-391-4033        

or 888-357-6300 

 

Free FAFSA               

Webinars will             

help you prepare. 

 

You and your parents 

can learn about finan-

cial aid and the FAFSA 

from the comfort of 

your home by partici-

pating in an                       

EducationQuest             

FAFSA webinars 

 

February 21                 

– 7:00 pm  

 

Webinar link: http://

eqf.org/10yZsTR  

 

 

 
Some important test 
dates to remember : 

 
*ACT for Juniors & 

Seniors: 
 

♦ February 11, 2017           
-  register by Jan 13 

• April 8 , 2017            
- register by Mar 3 

• June 10, 2017          
- register by May 5 

 
To sign up for the ACT 

visit www.actstudent.org 

FROM THE COUNSELOR’S OFFICE 

Seniors . . .  A guide for your journey to college 

 

If your going to college during the 2017-2018 academic 

year, be aware that you can complete and submit the 

FAFSA beginning October 1, 2016 using 2015 income 

tax data. 

 

Winter:   

1. Apply for scholarships.  Use ScholarshipQuest at EducationQuest.org to find Nebraska-based awards and a 

list of national scholarship sites. 

2. Expect a Student Aid Report (SAR) acknowledging that your FAFSA was processed. 

3. If requested by the college, submit documents that verify your FAFSA information. 

4. Expect financial aid award notifications from the college(s) you listed on your FAFSA. 

5. Watch for acceptance letters from the colleges you applied to.  

 

Spring: 

1. Compare financial aid award notifications to determine which college offers the best award package. 

2. Continue to apply for scholarships. 

3. Make your final college selection and notify the other schools of your decision.   

 

Summer:   

1. Apply for student and parent loans, if needed.   Complete Student Loan Entrance Counseling at student-

loans.gov. 

2. Register for, and attend, new-student orientation at your college. 

3. Save as much as you can from your summer job to help pay college expenses.  
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NECC Career day for 

9th Graders will be 

Monday, March 6th 

The FAFSA is the application for federal, state and                            
college-based financial aid. 

⇒ Before starting the FAFSA, create a Federal Student Aid ID 
(FSA ID) at fsaid.ed.gov (one for you and one for a parent). The IDs 
are needed to access the FAFSA and other Federal Student Aid web-
site. They also serve as your signature for the FAFSA. 

⇒ You should complete the FAFSA beginning on or after October 1 
but before your college’s FAFSA priority date. Contact the college(s) 
to learn their priority dates. 

⇒ Colleges will use the results of the FAFSA to determine how much they will award in financial aid. This 
could be a combination of scholarships, grants, work-study and student loans. 

For free help, see FAFSA Tools or call EducationQuest to make an appointment. Locations are in Omaha 

(888.357.6300), Lincoln (800.303.3745), Kearney (800.666.3721), and Scottsbluff (800.303.3745, ext. 6654) 
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Family Educational 

Rights and Privacy 

Act (FERPA)  

Annual notice                    

provided to parents/

guardians and eligible 

students of their rights 

to inspect and review 

educational records, 

amend education rec-

ords, consent to dis-

close personally iden-

tifiable information in            

education records and 

file a complaint with 

the U.S. Department 

of  Education. 

Be a Volunteer! 

Becoming a school        

volunteer can be one of 

the most rewarding                

experiences in life.           

Sharing a special talent, 

reading a book to a            

student, assisting the 

school librarian, helping 

to put up an interesting 

bulletin board for the 

classroom teacher, or  

helping chaperone on a 

field trip are all ways 

that one can serve as a 

school volunteer.                    

Volunteers are made up 

of parents, grandpar-

ents, business people, 

retirees, high school 

students, and other 

community               

members. They can            

volunteer on a regular 

basis or on special           

occasions. If you would 

like to volunteer please 

call the school at                   

635-2484.  

ONE ACT DEPARTMENT 

The Allen Consolidated Schools One Act Department has been very busy as               

students in grades 9 – 12 have been working on the play                                                    

The Cheerfully Geeky, Dramatically Bullish, Talentless Talent Show.       

The team performed at District Competition in Wausa on November 28th.  

They placed 5th with Outstanding Performer awarded to 

Garrett Brentlinger, Katie Bathke, Lucas Oswald, Kelsey 

Malcom, Summer Jackson, Jarod Lund, Austin Gregerson, 

and Josh Cooper.    

 Congratulations on a successful season!                                        

Mrs. Roeber and Mrs. Murphy 

Allen Speech Team  2017 Tentative ScheduleAllen Speech Team  2017 Tentative ScheduleAllen Speech Team  2017 Tentative ScheduleAllen Speech Team  2017 Tentative Schedule    

                 Tournament      Date   

   Wisner Practice Makes Perfekt Meet   Saturday, January 14 

   Hartington Public Invitational    Saturday, January 28 

   Wakefield Invitational     Friday, February 17 

   Gator Gab-Fest @ Wisner    Saturday, February 18 

   Conference Speech Contest @ Plainview   Saturday, February 25 

(Participation will be determined by placings at previous meets.                                                 
The team is limited to the top two in each event and one duet and one OID.) 

   Allen Speech Showcase @ 7pm    Thursday, March 2 

   Norfolk Panther Invite     Saturday, March 4 

   Homer Invitational     Thursday, March 9 

   NSAA District D1-3 Speech Contest    Tuesday, March 14 

(Participation will be determined by placings at previous meets.  
The team is limited to the top two in each event. Only the top 
three placings in each event will qualify for the state contest.) 

   NSAA State D1 Speech Contest @ UNK       Friday, March 24 

 

All-State Volleyball - (Lincoln Journal Star) 

                      Honorable Mention - Bri Hingst  

        All-State Volleyball  (Omaha World Herald)   

       Honorable Mention - Bri Hingst and  Cassie Thomas      

  All-State Football (Omaha World Herald)                                                                                

 Honorable Mention - Cody Thomas 

 

          District LSE Results 

 Alyssa Boese - 1st place in Extemporaneous Speaking - earning a place at the State FFA 

Convention in April!  

 

 

Quiz Bowl - 1st Place:  

Cole Woodward, Ashley Kraemer,  

Maddie Madsen and Skyler Rahn              

- earning a place at the State FFA Convention 

in April!   



   

                     Winter Concert 2017Winter Concert 2017Winter Concert 2017   

                                       

Thank you to     

Mrs. Koester,             

Miss Lundahl 

and Mr. Lacy 
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4th grade 

2nd Grade 

3rd grade 

Pre School and Kindergarten 

5th - 6th Gr. Band High School Chorus 

High School Band 

6th - 7th Gr. Band 

5th - 6th Chorus 

7th - 8th Chorus 

Honor Choir & All-State Vocalists 

Jazz Band 

1st grade 
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School Resumes                   

- January 3rd 

 

NO SCHOOL                      

- January 30                          

- Teacher-in-Service 


